COMMISSION ON TRANSPORTATION

ACTIVITY REPORT OCTOBER 2001 – SEPTEMBER 2003

In 2001 The City of Göteborg took over the chairmanship for the Commission on Transportation and since then the commission has developed strongly. The commission decided after the meeting in Göteborg in June 2001 to focus on three areas in order to encourage sustainable transport solutions;

· public transport - how to develop the management of public transport systems 

· cycling - to learn why and how to improve the conditions of cyclists and pedestrians

· mobility management - exchange of information on the potential for mobility management-tools to develop efficient, sustainable transport habits 

The following seminars and meetings have been held during the reporting period:

A Public Transport Seminar and an Annual Meeting took place 18th -19th of April 2002 in Riga. The title of the seminar was “Worst practice in managing public transport – mistakes we have made for others to avoid”. More than 40 participants representing 23 UBC member cities from 9 BSR countries came to the Congress Hall in Riga to listen to speakers from Estonia, Latvia, Sweden, Norway, Finland and Denmark. Questions were raised about strategic planning to facilitate efficient public transport, how to organise public transport and ways to finance investments and to operate the public transport systems. 

The Commission on Transportation also had their Annual Meeting in Riga. The participants discussed how the commission will work and how to use the network as efficient as possible. The meeting also included a planning session.

To the Bicycle seminar in Cesis 13 – 14 September 2002 more than 40 participants from 20 different cities in the Baltic Sea Region came to take part. There were speakers from national, regional and local level in Latvia presenting the Latvian Cycling Development Programme, The Cycle Route Network Development in the Riga Region and The Bicycle Transport Development Plan of Riga. There were also Scandinavian speakers from Copenhagen in Denmark and Örebro and Malmö in Sweden talking about the cycling policy and route planning in those cities. After the presentations there was a discussion about how to plan for cycling, what the benefits are and how it is possible to change attitudes.

A Mobility Management Seminar and Annual Meeting was held in Tallinn and Paldiski 24th – 26th of April 2003. 35 participants from 15 different cities in the Baltic Sea Region came to the National Library in Tallinn to participate in the conference. Mobility management was presented as a complement to an already existing infrastructure. Questions concerning increased efficiency in transport systems through new technique, attractive transport solutions, attitudes and new forms of collaboration were discussed.  

At the Annual Meeting in Paldiski the participants discussed, among other things, how the commission could work and how to use the network as efficient as possible.

Other activities for the commission have been the following:

- The first Baltic Cities Bulletin 2002 was focusing on “Transportation in Baltic Cities”. This was at the same time as the Commission on Transportation had its re-start and several TransCom members took their chance to show good transport examples from their cities. The publication also resulted in a growing network of interested member cities.

- A questionnaire has been sent out to the UBC contact persons and to the commission’s network in August 2003. Individuals representing the member cities were asked to indicate what subjects they are interested in and what could be topics for the commission to work with. They should also indicate if they would like to be involved in a working group supporting the Commission on Transportation. 
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Action Plan 2004-2005

· Annual Meeting during spring 2004. Location is not yet decided, but hopefully Lithuania.

· Seminar in connection with the Annual Meeting (spring 2004). The topic of the meeting is not yet decided.

· Evaluation of the questionnaire sent out during early autumn 2003.

· Development of the future working group for the leadership of the commission.

· Continue to develop the network in different ways
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